Texas Master Naturalist Brazos Valley Chapter

Minutes of Meeting Held Thursday, February 14, 2008

Attendees:  Jim Anding, Kitty Anding, Jo Anne Bates, Dwight Bohlmeyer, Pat Davis, Lucy Deckard, Leslie Gall, David Gwin, Ken Hasson, Lourdes Hasson, Shari Hilding-Kronforst, Kate Kelly, Jimmie Killingsworth, Phil Kronforst, Madge Luquette, Charlene Lusk, Mark Ojah, Jane Packard, Jackie Palmer, Manuelita Ureta, Betty Vermeire, Jim Waldson, Ginny West, Mary Dabney Wilson
The meeting was called to order by President Jim Waldson at 6:45 pm.
Business Meeting
Certificates of Appreciation for 2007 Board Members:  Jim Anding presented Certificates of Appreciation to 2007 Board Members Punnee, Treasurer (accepted by Dwight Bohlmeyer), Lucy Deckard, Secretary, Dwight Bohlmeyer, Vice President, and Jo Anne Bates, President.
Treasurer’s Report:  Dwight reported for Punnee that we have a total of $2,042.34.

Habitat for Humanity Project:  Jim Waldson reported that the local Habitat board approved our project proposal.  Habitat is developing a large subdivision in west Bryan called Angel’s Gate (off 29th Street).  About 3-4 acres will not be build-able, so Jim proposed to the Habitat board that TMN volunteers set up and maintain wildlife habitats in these areas, as well as give occasional talks or do hands-on nature demonstrations for the residents of the development.  Jim will put together more specific plans and will send out an email asking for volunteers.
Environmental Education Center at Lick Creek Park:  Nothing to report.  


Dues:  Jim W. reminded everyone that we will vote at our next meeting, Thursday, March 20th, on whether we want to require annual dues and how much the dues should be.  Dues options to be listed on the ballot will be $0 (meaning a vote for no dues), $15, and $25.  A reminder:  the March meeting will be on the 20th because of spring break.
Non-profit Status:  Currently we do not have non-profit status, but we are eligible to obtain it.  Jim Anding said that it is a matter of downloading the proper form and filling it out.  Lucy made contact with another TMN chapter member whose chapter had just gone through the process.  He offered to give her some tips and she will locate his information.  Non-profit status would mean, among other things, that members can designate TMN dues as a charitable contribution on their taxes.
Committee Reports
Membership:  Kitty Anding reiterated that she wants Advanced Training and Volunteer Service reports from members to be turned in at the end of every month.  Advanced Training and Volunteer Service projects must be pre-approved first.  She still needs Hold Harmless and Background Check forms from some members.  Check with Kitty if you are unsure whether you have filled out the forms or not.
Outreach:  Jean Paul reported via email that there are several outreach opportunities coming up:
Planet Earth Celebration- he has registered us to participate, but it is not yet confirmed.  

Bioblitz is Friday, April 4th 5pm through Saturday, April 5th at 5pm.  This is an international 24-hour event to inventory the biodiversity of local wildlife.  In addition, it’s an opportunity for experts and interested citizens to meet and engage in wildlife observation and education together.  Jane Packard passed around a sign-up sheet showing a wide variety of volunteer opportunities for TMN members, including participating in the survey, giving talks, leading walks, and running booths and kids’ activities.  It’s a good place to recruit new TMN trainees.
March Plant Sale – We will have an information booth at Dr. Joe Novak’s mid-March plant sale again this year.
Training Committee:  Jim Anding reported that the Training Committee has been meeting and are in the process of coming up with speakers for the fall training program.  They have another meeting scheduled for February 24.
Advanced Training:  Mark Ojah passed around a list of possible Advanced Training topics.  Next month a bat specialist will be the featured speaker at our monthly meeting.  This is approved for Advanced Training hours.
Volunteer Services:  Dwight reported on several opportunities coming up:
TCWC Workday on Sunday 3/2 at 2pm- In conjunction with Master Gardeners, it will be a work day on the wildlife garden.

Bioblitz- There will be opportunities to help with the preparation before the event.
Brazos Beautiful- BB approached Dwight and asked for TMN help with native landscape planning and planting for a large area just east of the corner of George Bush and Texas Avenue.  He’s waiting to hear more specific information.
Web Site: Jackie Palmer reported on her updating and reorganizing of TMN Brazos Valley web site.  She is planning to keep a current list of advanced training and volunteer service opportunities listed on the site.  
Newsletter:  Kate Kelly reported on the new “Green Living in the Brazos Valley” column premiering this month in the newsletter.  It will be a forum for information about products and services that are local and/or organic.  She said that there is plenty of space available still for news and information for this upcoming issue.  She would like everything in by Wednesday, February 20.  Jane agreed to do an article about the BRAC trail.
Historian:  No report.
Social Committee:  Jo Anne reported on the Social Committee’s survey on snacks and being more environmentally conscious with our paper and plastic usage.  The consensus was that we should have smaller, lighter, more vegetarian-type snacks and that we limit paper and plastic products and bring recycling bags when we do bring plastics.
The Social Committee is planning the first outing for Wednesday, February 20.  Everyone is invited to come eat together at Rosie Pho’s Asian Noodle restaurant, then view the lunar eclipse at Veteran’s Park.  Saturn will be prominent, as well.  The local BRSS group will have telescopes for the public to use.  
The next event planned is a spring break trip to Big Thicket, Friday, March 7 through Sunday, March 9.  Reservations can be made at Indian Springs Campground for a cabin (fits 6 people) or camp site.  

New Business and Announcements
Brazos Valley Museum Exhibit on Invasive Species:  Dwight reported that the exhibit is up and running and looks great.  TMNs who helped put it together are recognized at the beginning of the exhibit.  
Star of the Republic Museum:  Currently the Star of the Republic Museum, located in Washington-on-the-Brazos, is featuring an exhibit of John James Audubon’s drawings of Texas wildlife.  According to the web site, “This online exhibit focuses upon the Texas specimens that were included in Audubon’s creative venture.  Fully 40 specimens were sighted or reported to range in Texas and approximately 23 are believed to have been drawn from Texas specimens.  Ten of the hand-colored engravings are shown in this exhibit.”
Mussel Watch:   Ken Hasson is monitoring the Brazos River level for a future Mussel Watch survey.  (He uses the USGS web site to keep track of the level.)  The river has been too high recently and he is waiting for it to recede to 9 feet or lower.  He will keep everyone updated about possible survey times.  
Cloth Grocery Bags Fundraiser:  Lucy Deckard talked about the idea of a fundraiser and an opportunity for members to cut down on plastic bags for grocery shopping.  She showed bags from the Cloth Bag Company which have gussets, so stand up by themselves, are made of recycled plastic bottles, and are washable.  The idea would be to put our artwork on the bag and sell them in convenient places, perhaps at the Farmer’s Market and Brazos Natural Foods.  Phil mentioned that he has a similar company and would talk with Lucy about pricing.  Lucy will get this project going.
The business portion of the meeting adjourned at 7:35.  Guest speaker Leslie Gall spoke about the Junior Master Naturalist program.  This was pre-approved as Advanced Training.
The talk ended and the meeting was adjourned at 8:45 pm.

